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Dear  

Re: Freedom of Information request ref CA200 

Thank you for your request for information received on 28 November 2022.  The response is 

given below: 

Request 

I am making this FOI request as a resident of Girton village, which has been negatively 
impacted by two recent transport matters involving the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 
Combined Authority: • The removal of all bus services from Oakington and Girton villages to 
Cambridge after 6pm and reduction to one service per hour during the majority of the day, 
09.30 – 3.30pm, which often does not turn up all. • The suspension of the Voi escooter/ebike 
service from Girton village. As such I am seeking to understand how these decisions were 
made and what steps are being made to address the negative impact on non-car owning 
residents, who are left with no services to leave the villages in the evening, whilst other 
villages at a similar distance from Cambridge have multiple buses per hour. This is 
particularly pertinent given the recent emphasis on reducing car journeys into Cambridge 
and their environmental impact. I would be grateful if you could provide me with the 
information requested below.  
 
Question 1: Was keeping the previous number 5 bus service route (i.e. via Girton and 
Oakington) during the daytime services included by the Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough Combined Authority in the recent bus service tender process (October 
2022)?  
 
Response 
 
No, this was not included. 
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Question 1a. If so, on what grounds was it rejected, as the number 5 now bypasses 
these villages?  
 
Response 
 
Priority was given to replacing services where there would be no service at all following the 
cancellation of Stagecoach services. 
 
Question 2. Was keeping the previous number 5 bus service route (i.e. via Girton and 
Oakington) during the evening services included by the Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough Combined Authority in the recent bus service tender process (October 
2022)?  
 
Response 
 
No  
 
Question 2a. If so, on what grounds was it rejected, as the number 5 now bypasses 
these villages?  
 
Response 
 
Priority was given to replacing services where there would be no service at all following 
cancellation of Stagecoach services. 
 
Question 3. What is the per journey cost difference between running the number 5 
bus service once an hour, for 3 instances each way (so 6 journeys) per evening, 6 
times per week, using the previous route (via Girton and Oakington) compared to 
running those same journeys using the new route which goes straight along 
Huntingdon Road (this is an approximate difference of 1.1 miles in distance per 
journey)?  
 
Information not held. The service continues to be operated commercially by Stagecoach and 
only they will have this information.  
 
 
Question 4. What is the annual cost difference between running the number 5 bus 
service once an hour, for 3 instances each way (so 6 journeys) per evening, 6 times 
per week, using the previous route (via Girton and Oakington) compared to running 
those same journeys using the new route which goes straight along Huntingdon 
Road?  
 
Response 
 
Information not held. Service continues to be operated commercially by Stagecoach and 
only they will have this information  
 






